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OUR MISSION 
Christ is committed to us, so through him  

we commit to connect families to him  

through excellence in education 

…for learning, for life, forever.  



  

Grace Overflows  

 J A N U A R Y  2 0 2 3  

It is even more certain that God’s grace, and the gift given by the grace of the one man Jesus Christ, overflowed to the many!  Romans 5:15b 

 

Never-Ending Christmas 
 

[Gabriel said,] “He will be great and will be called the Son of the Most High. The Lord God will give him the 

throne of his father David, and he will reign over Jacob’s descendants forever; his kingdom will 

never end.” Luke 1:32–33 

 

How would you feel—no matter what your occupation—if God were to tell you that you were going to have a 

descendant who would carry on your vocation forever? That’s what God told King David around 1000 BC. 

David was to have a son who would rule over his kingdom forever (2 Samuel 7:13). Of course, David knew 

that this incredible promise could only be fulfilled in the coming of the Messiah who would be God himself. 

 

Now fast forward to Nazareth, when the angel Gabriel came to Mary to announce that she was going to have a 

baby. Gabriel repeats the same words that were first spoken to David! Mary’s child was to be the one who 

would sit on David’s throne and have a kingdom that would never end. 

 

We can see how God’s plan of salvation from sin was tied to real people in history. First, David was given a 

remarkable promise. Then Mary, a descendant of David, had a remarkable baby. 

 

As a result, we as believers in Jesus are the big winners! Now, in keeping with God’s promise, we have a 

perfect King who will reign forever over a kingdom that will never end. 

 

In the world of modern politics, I am often happy when a politician’s term of service comes to an end, since I 

am hopeful that the successor may be better. More often than not, however, the next politician disappoints 

just as much, if not more, than the previous one. 

 

How different and wonderful it is in the kingdom of Jesus. We have a perfect King. Jesus washes away our 

sins with his blood and reconciles us to God the Father. Jesus hears our prayers and lovingly provides 

everything we need. And then, best of all, we know that arrangement will continue for all eternity. Jesus’ 

kingdom will never end. 

 

Because of Christmas, we never need to hope for a better ruler to come. We have a perfect King, and he is 

sitting on the throne forever. 

 

Lord Jesus, thank you for bringing us into your wonderful kingdom.  

We look forward to having you as our King forever. Amen. 
 

Devotion by Prof. Thomas Nass, Martin Luther College 



Quick Notes 
Sunshine Committee will meet Tuesday, January 3 in the fellowship hall. We will meet at 5:15pm to allow 

enough time before the Bible Study at 6pm. Please join us when you can and perhaps join us for the 

Bible Study at 6pm.  

 

LWMS  

 LWMS (Lutheran Women’s Missionary Society) is women dedicated to serving Jesus by increasing 

awareness of, interest in, and support of the mission outreach of the Wisconsin Evangelical Lutheran 

Synod (WELS). We meet the third Tuesday of the month in the fellowship hall. Starting January 17, we will 

begin the meeting at 6:30pm. Pastor Meyer and the ladies from St. Paul’s in Marshall will also be joining 

us. If you are interested in promoting the mission work of WELS, check us out.  

 

Dorcas Society will be meeting on January 25 at 12:30pm for their luncheon at the Route 19 Café on 

Portland Rd. The meeting will follow at 2pm. 
 

Monthly Newsletter Articles Due 

* All articles for the February Monthly Newsletter are due in the office by January 13!  

* Email your article to: office@stjohnwaterloo.com. 
 

January Birthdays and Anniversaries list can be picked up in the tract rack, located in the church narthex. 

 

Refreshments Needed! 

 The fellowship committee is looking for people to sign up for refreshments between services for bible 

class. Please sign up on the clip board by the coffee maker.  

Voters Meeting 
 There will be a voters meeting on January 15 around 11:30am 

(after the 10:30am service) to approve budgetary adjustments. Save 

the date! 

Ever Hear of "Salty Earth Pictures"?  
This company has studios in Fort Atkinson which create and distribute award-winning, Christ-

centered motion pictures and media around the world, taking its name from Jesus' 

words, "You are the salt of the earth." Come and hear President Steve Zambo tell how they 

produce Christian films and DVDs. A new 2023 release is the story about "An under-cover 

agent and detective who wants to become a pastor." You'll hear it at the next ROCK RIVER 

AREA OWLS meeting on January 17 (1:30pm third Tuesday) at Bethany Lutheran Church in 

Fort Atkinson, served by Pastors Steinbrenner and Winkelman, located at 404 Roosevelt St, 

Fort Atkinson (920-563-8113). As always there will be refreshments and a time to visit with 

others after the topic. Meetings are handicap accessible and last about two hours. Seniors 

who are retired and/or 55+ years are encouraged to become members while guests are 

always welcome. Use the search words "Rock River Area OWLS" to see our YouTube video. For 

more information email dplocher@msn.com or call 920-478-7337.  



   

November 8, 2022 Church Council Highlights  
Treasurer’s Report:  

 The school deficit was explained and should be lower because of the choice program.  

 

Pastor’s Report:  

   Membership Changes In: 

    - Kelsey Carter by adult confirmation, and daughter Kiley  

   Membership Changes Out:   

    - Jonathan and Elizabeth Mews and children Aiden, David, James, and Cole  

     transfer to St. Paul’s, Lake Mills. 

    - Samantha Kohls transferred to Immanuel, Waukegan, IL. 
 

Discussion on rentals of building or areas of the building. Discussion of monthly newsletter cost and 

emailing. Pastors are going to make announcements and encouraging people to opt out of 

mailing. Discussion of updating the church carpet, wallpaper, etc. Jeff Sellnow is checking into 

updated prices from after we did the addition. 
 

Board of Education: Daniel Busch had a written report on things done, list of upcoming 30 days and 

60 days.  
 

Properties Board: Jeff Sellnow reported the shed for the preschoolers is done. We need to keep an 

eye on future enrollment for the future building.  
 

Next meeting is on Tuesday, December 13, at 6:30pm.  

November 2022 Financial Report  

  

 The numbers for the financial report were unavailable at the time of print. 

 
 

   

“God so loved the world so that he gave...thanks be to God for this indescribable gift!”                           

          John 3:16, 2 Cor. 9:15 

Twice is Nice 

Shop  

Start your New Year with a couple good reads! All books are Buy One-Get One from 

Monday, January 2 through Monday, January 9, 2023. We’re open and easy-to-

find and open Mondays-Saturdays from 10am-4pm: just a minute east on the Hwy 

18 exit off the 26 bypass at 907 W. Racine St., next to the Jefferson Piggly Wiggly. 

(Note that the store will be closed both Christmas and New Year's Eve.) Valentine's 

Day items also hit the floor Monday, January 2, 2023. 
 

Be an ambassador for Twice is Nice through likes, comments and shares while you keep track of sales and 

interesting inventory on our Facebook page  @TiNresale 
 

Donate  

Please don't forget Twice is Nice over these winter months for donations. Our sales are such that we need a 

constant re-supply of your clean and working items and clothing. Drop off any day we're open at the back door 

from 10am-3:30pm. (These are also great months for volunteering at the back door or elsewhere!)  



   
 

  2022-2023 Church Council & Board Members 
   
 Congregational Officers President - Eric Haley 920-988-8389 

 (Executive Board)  Vice President - Ron Draeger 920-478-3868 

                                                           Treasurer - Steve Leistico 920-988-3557 

  Secretary - Don Gay 920-253-8775  
 

 Member Care Board: Chairman - Bob Topel 920-988-3230  
 

 Properties Board:  Chairman - Jeff Sellnow 920-988-8845  
 

 Ministries Support Board: Chairman - Jonathan Schoemann 920-478-2722   
  

 Board of Education:  Chairman - Tony Bosnak 920-630-0022 
     

 Lakeside General Board: Members - Ryan Skalitzky 608-513-6515 

     Todd Schleef 920-285-4221 

     Larry Holzhueter 920-285-3963 

St. John Lutheran Church and School 
 
 

413 E. Madison St., Waterloo, WI 53594 

Phone: 920-478-2707  

     Website: www.stjohnwaterloo.com Email: office@stjohnwaterloo.com 
 

Pastors 

 Pastor Chris Esmay     Pastor Jim Adomeit  

 office: 920-478-2707 ext. 301     office:  920-478-2707 ext. 302   

 cell: 785-409-0634      home:  920-478-2436  

        cell: 920-463-0339 

Faculty 

Daniel Busch - Principal & 7-8          Tara Winecke - Grades 1-2  

 Sophia Dorn - Grades 5-6    Erin Krebs - Kindergarten 

Allan Boeder - Grades 3-4    Kerri Esmay - Director & 3K/4K 

        Emily Brusenbach - 3K/4K 

Staff 
 

Whitney Baumann – Administrative Assistant  John Skalitzky – Custodian  

Karla Haley – Office Assistant  Shari Kiesow – Head Chef   

http://www.stjohnwaterloo.com

